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OUR OBJECTIVE: The collection, 
preservation, and dissemination of scientific and 
practical knowledge and to promote the efficient 
and economical maintenance of golf courses. 
Information contained in this publication may be 
used freely, in whole or in part, without special 
permission as long as the true context is 
maintained. We would appreciate a credit line. 
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PRESIDENTS MESSAGE 
This has been an interesting past few weeks 

since our last meeting. In fact it has been an 
extremely busy few weeks. Your Board of 
Directors held a Board Meeting on 12 July 
1990 and voted to dispense with the services 
of our Executive Secretary. As a result of this 
decision the burden of handling the 
association business has fallen on our 
shoulders. This decision was made because of 
the best interests of the association were not 
being served in the proper manner. 

It was then my decision to ask Myrtle 
Wagoner to bring our membership rolls up to 
date, which she graciously consented to do. 

The Executive Secretary position for the 
Golf Course Superintendents Association of 
Northern California is very important in 
fulfilling our needs, our goals and in carrying 
out all of the mundane tasks that have to be 
taken care of on a routine basis. 

The person who fills this position should 
also have a connection with or appreciation of 
the game of golf. At the present time we are 
actively recruiting for the position and would 
welcome any input from our members. 

If you know of someone who might be 
interested in applying for the position, please 
contact me. I have regular office hours of 
every Wednesday from 10:00- 12:00 to 
answer Association calls. 

Coming in the mail in August will be the 
registration letter for the Superintendents 
Institute being held this year in Sonora at 
Mountain Springs Golf Course. The 
Education Committee has put together a great 
program. We hope to you will bring the 
family to the gold country for this event. 

This Christmas party committee is busy 
making plans for another successful event. If 
you would like to voluteer to help make this 
event a success, please contact Steve Good, 
who is has accepted to be chairman of this 
event. 

At this time I would like to give a great big 
thank you to Mike Garvale, for hostin|^fc 
Superintendent/Pro Tournament. MoSfr 
nature provide quite a show for us. The 
course was in excellent shape and all of the 
facilities were first class. Thank you Mike to 
you and your staff. 

Joseph A. Rodriguez CGCS, President. 
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